SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 7, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting.
Turner moved to approve the agenda with the addition of Treasurer’s Report and internet upgrade and cost under reports, upcoming meeting with Cory Gardner’s representative under new business and requests for use of exhibit building.  McCormick second, carried. 
The October 7, 2019 payables were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the October 7, 2019 payables with a change to Ovid Fire check.  Turner second, carried.  

The minutes of the September 26, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Turner second, carried. 
The Treasurer’s September Financial Report was reviewed.  

Wilbur Salyards joined the meeting.  Salyards told the Board that he had a lot of questions about the ballot question and financials, however, he received the letter from private citizens and said that answered most of his questions about that.  Salyards then told the Board that he is here to lobby for the EMT’s.  He would like to see the on call come back into play as he had an incident a month ago and realized how difficult things can be for them.  Salyards told the Board he will spread a positive word about voting yes on the ballot question.  Salyards left the meeting.

Schneider reported that Platinum Technology discovered there is a 10 year old router that cannot handle the internet upgrade and will need to purchase a new router.  McCormick moved to approve the purchase of a new router from Platinum Technology in the amount of $3,900.  Turner second, carried.
Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-028 for $100,000 at Points West Bank.  McCormick second, carried
Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-029 for $100,000 at Points West Bank.  McCormick second, carried.

There was a request from Gary Lancaster to use the exhibit building at the fairgrounds free of charge for a fundraiser for Fort Sedgwick.  The Board sees no problem with this.  

Schneider received an early request from the Nursing Home for the use of the exhibit building at no charge in October of 2020 for a fundraiser.  The Board will allow the use of the building at no charge.  

Turner told the Board that Sam Love from Cory Gardner’s office will be here Wednesday, October 9th from 1:00 to 2:15 p.m. at SCED to discuss broadband, telecom, immigration and trade and how these are affecting Sedgwick County.  
Vickie Sandlin brought up discussion about Joe’s Bucks and if they would like to contribute again this year.  Sandlin then told the Board she will be having a reception at the fairgrounds on November 2nd and will be serving alcohol.  Sandlin would like the Board’s permission.  The Board gave Sandlin their approval.  

Rick Furrow, Road & Bridge, joined the meeting.  Furrow told the Board that the two seasonal employees are done working.  Discussion was held on the possibility of hiring a full time person in the future.  Furrow then updated the Board on current projects.  Furrow left the meeting.
Turner moved to approve the Report of Fee’s collected for July 1 through September 30, 2019.  McCormick second, carried.

Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, joined the meeting.  Howes told the Board he is still working on getting the generator repaired.  Discussion was held on security for the communication center and directors offices.  Howes left the meeting.  
Carlton Britton, Sheriff, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on a quote for vehicle repair.  The Board is concerned that there has been money spent on stickers when the vehicles are in need of repairs.  The Board will consider the quotes for vehicle repairs and will get back to Britton.  Britton left the meeting.
Rob Crowder, Civil Defense, joined the meeting.  Crowder updated the Board on current projects.  Crowder set up a recovery exercise meeting on November 20, 2019 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Crowder asked the Board permission to take the county pickup to Collins Repair to find out what repairs are needed.  Crowder left the meeting.
Tasha Harris, Ambulance, joined the meeting.  Turner moved to go into executive session on September 17, 2019 at 9:36 a.m. for a conference with the purpose of  discussing legal matters under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(e).  We will be discussing contract negotiations.  No business will be conducted and no decisions will be made.  McCormick second, carried.  The time is now 10:00 a.m. and the executive session has been concluded.  The participants in the executive session were:  Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Mark Turner, Tasha Harris and Christy Beckman.  For the record, if any person who participated in the executive session believes that any substantial discussion of any matters not included in the motion to go into the executive session occurred during the executive session, or that any improper action occurred during the executive session in violation of the Open Meetings Law, I would ask that you state your concerns for the record.  Seeing none, we will continue with the next agenda item.  Turner moved to re-instate on call pay at the rates of weekdays $1 per hour for first responders/drivers and $3 per hour for EMT’s, Weekends $2 per hour for first responders/drivers and $4 for EMT’s and Holidays $3 per hour for first responders/drivers and $6 for EMT’s.  Schneider second, carried.  Let it be known that McCormick recused himself since his daughter is on the ambulance service.  
Raymond Berges and Rick Furrow joined the meeting.  Berges told the Board that he has complaints about the roads, weeds and taxes.  Berges told the Board and Furrow that there are so many problems with the roads that he can’t get his equipment through and has had many damages caused from these problems.  Discussion was held.  Berges and Furrow left the meeting.
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  Meeting was adjourned.
_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    






   

                

